Dear Praying Friends,

As summer begins to come to an end and we begin looking at our busy fall schedules, remember God never gets in a hurry.

I recently reconnected with an ex-offender who left Vaughn in November 2021. He had hopes of being with his family for Christmas and getting back to work and into society, back to what he knew 15 years ago. But, things didn't go as planned. He was shuffled between two work release centers and left uncertain of what would come next. For eight months he longed to be home. He was so close! He had been diligent to fill out all the forms and paperwork and yet he was left sitting, waiting for answers to come.

When I caught up with him a few weeks back (actually he caught up with me) we talked about the delay. I was amazed when he said he wouldn't have traded those eight months for anything. Although he desperately wanted to be home with his family, God was teaching him and testing his commitment to following Him no matter what may come.

His interstate compact has come through and he is now with his family and doing well, but the patience he has learned and his trust in the Lord for everything is something we can all learn from. So when you look at that hectic schedule coming this fall, remember God never gets in a hurry. Just trust Him to get you through, His timing is perfect.

Looking forward to seeing you at our banquet October 7th you can add that to your list of things to do. Thank you again for your continued support.

In His Service Together, Chaplain Tim Vaughn Correctional Center (302) 998-5905 chaplaintim@verizon.net



We're busy behind the scenes, planning our banquet for <u>Friday</u>, <u>OCTOBER 7</u>, <u>2022!</u>

Mark you calendar now and SAVE THE DATE!

We're looking forward to seeing you!